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                 20th February, 2004 

Shri Pradeep Kumar






Complainant 

D-156, Chattarpur Exnt.

New Delhi – 110 074

Vs.


Dr. Shelly Batra






Respondent

Batra Hospital & Medical Research Centre

1, Tuglakabad Institutional Area,

Mehrauli Badarpur Road,

New Delhi – 110 062

O R D E R

The Delhi Medical Council examined a complaint of Shri Pradeep Kumar, forwarded by Medical Council of India, against Dr. Shelly Batra of Batra Hospital & Medical Research Centre, New Delhi.  The Delhi Medical Council perused the complaint, reply of Dr. Shelly Batra, case papers of Batra Hospital, and heard the following in person :-

(1) Shri Pradeep Kumar
Complainant 

The respondent was unable to attend the hearing on 29th December, 2003.

It is a case of the complainant that his wife Smt. Priti Neeraj (referred hereinafter as the patient) who was in a state of confinement and was under treatment of the respondent, delivered a full-term dead male baby on 1.8.2003 at Batra Hospital, due to medical negligence on the part of respondent.

Contd…

( 2 )

The Delhi Medical Council finds that the patient developed loss of foetal movements during the last stage of her pregnancy.  The ultrasound done on 31.7.2003 at Batra Hospital confirms that there was Intra Uterine death of the foetus for which labour was induced in this patient at Batra Hospital by the respondent on the same day.  The management of the patient during her hospitalization was in accordance with accepted professional practice in such cases, hence, no negligence can be attributed on the part of Dr. Shelly Batra.  

Complaint stands disposed.

By the order of and in the name of 

Delhi Medical Council

(Dr. S.K. Khattri)  

Secretary

Copy to :-

1) Shri Pradeep Kumar, D-156, Chattarpur Exnt., New Delhi – 110 074.

2) Dr. Shelly Batra, Batra Hospital & Medical Research Centre, 1, Tuglakabad Institutional Area, Mehrauli Badarpur Road, New Delhi – 110 062.

3) Medical Council of India, Aiwan-E-Galib Marg, Kotla Road (Opp. Mata Sundari College for Women), New Delhi – 110 002 – With reference to letter No. MCI-211(2)(199)/2003-Ethical/9036 dated 28.10.2003.
(Dr. S.K. Khattri) 

Secretary

